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REPLY COMMENTS OF SEMPRA GLOBAL ON PROPOSED INTERIM OPINION 

I. INTRODUCTION 

In accordance with Rules 14.3 and 14.6 of the Commission's Rules of Practice and 

Procedure, Sempra Global herewith files its reply comments on the Proposed Interim Opinion of 

Reporting and Tracking of Greenhouse Gas Emissions in the Electricity Sector (the "PD) that 

was publicly released on August 15,2007. In its opening comments, Sempra Global commented 

on only a single issue, namely, the discussion in Section V.B.2.(a), which states that: 

[I]n our opinion it is unlikely that new contracts with existing 
generation sources would produce real reductions in GHG 
emissions, since most, if not all, of existing power plants would 
run the same regardless of any new contract. Therefore, we 
recommend that ARB attribute emissions for purchases from 
specified sources based on emissions of the specified resource 
only if (a) the purchase is made through a PPA that was in effect 
prior to January 1,2008 and either is still in effect or has been 
renewed without interruption, or (b) the purchase is made through 
a PPA from a power plant that became operational on or after 
January 1,2008. PD, at p. 2 1. 

Sempra Global's comments emphasized that this proposed "fix" for alleged problems 

related to contract shuffling was not supported by the record, was speculative, suffered from 

potential legal defects, and did not promote the goals of the Legislature or of the Commission in 

implementing AB 32. 

Sempra Global notes with satisfaction that there was nearly unanimous agreement among 

the commenting parties that this proposed recommendation should not be adopted. Many of the 

arguments were similar to those of Sempra Global, and the Alliance for Retail Energy Markets 

("AReM) in particular added thoughtful comments of the potential impact of this proposed 

recommendation on California's retail energy markets and load-serving entities. In fact, the only 

party that supported the proposed recommendation was the Commission's Division of Ratepayer 








